Dear Friends of the Ministry,

It was just about 10 years ago that a blessed couple who are still supporting the ministry in a wonderful way received a vision from the Lord about the need for "water" at New Dawn. They acted on that revelation and provided the first funds to help bring forth the necessary provision to begin drilling for water and securing a large generator for electricity.

"BLESS THE LORD, O MY SOUL: AND ALL THAT IS WITHIN ME, BLESS HIS HOLY NAME."

Psalm 103:1

Now, thanks to the goodness of God, the government of Kenya has brought electrical poles and lines all the way out to New Dawn bringing a continuous source of electricity to us for a greatly reduced price. We will eliminate the high cost for diesel which is necessary to run the generator and we will be able to have electricity all day, every day, 24/7.

"MY MOUTH SHALL SPEAK THE PRAISE OF THE LORD: AND LET ALL FLESH BLESS HIS HOLY NAME FOR EVER AND EVER."

Psalm 145:21

THANK YOU JESUS!

We are so grateful to each and every one of you for making New Dawn High School for Orphans possible!

Stan